
PINE VALLEY LOCAL ADMINISTRATIVE DISTRICT 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 2024 PROPOSED FEE  

Notice is Hereby Given that the Pine Valley Local Administrative District will hold a public hearing on the 
2024 proposed fee.   


The Pine Valley Local Administrative District was established by Washington County in 2008 for the purpose 
of coordinating extended police protective services.  This district purchased and maintains the four electronic 
speed limit signs in the valley, coordinates local needs with the Washington County Sheriff’s Office and funds 
the Community Watch program, which now has over 100 members.  In 2022, the County added oversight of 
the Pine Valley Overlay Zone.  In the past, this fee was included in the annual fire assessment fee billed by the 
Pine Valley Special Services District.  While no increase is being proposed, this public hearing is being held to 
ensure clarity.


	 	 	 	 	 2008-2023	 	 2024 Proposed   

Annual Assessment Fee	 	 	 	 	 

• Residential Homes                     $20                             $20


• Commercial and STR’s              $20                             $20


• Vacant Lots                                $ 0                              $ 0


Hearing

A public hearing on this proposed fee will be held by the Pine Valley Local Administrative District on 
Wednesday, May 1, 2024 at 6:00pm at the Pine Valley Fire Station, located at 680 East Main, Pine Valley, Utah 
84781.  At the hearing, an explanation for the fee will be provided and comments will be received regarding 
the proposed fee.


Individuals with speech and/or hearing impairments may call the Relay Utah by dialing 711.  Spanish Relay 
Utah: 1-888-346-3162.   


Posted on March 25, 2024 in the following locations:


	 1.  State of Utah Website for Public Meeting Notices (www.utah.gov/pmn)

	 2.  Pine Valley Website  (https://pinevalleyutah.org

	 3.  Pine Valley Post Office Bulletin Board

	 4.  NextDoor Website (nextdoor.com)


http://www.utah.gov/pmn
http://nextdoor.com

